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Workplace Relations Circular 
For the information of members of Australian Business Industrial 

CIRCULAR No. CASE FILE No. CIRCULAR DATE  
IMPORTANT 

INFORMATION 

 

2023/018 MA000065 07/07/2023 

PROFESSIONAL EMPLOYEES AWARD VARIATION 

On 6 July 2023, the Fair Work Commission (‘Commission’) issued a statement and a determination in 

respect of the Professional Employees Award 2020 to vary an earlier determination of 16 March 2023, 

so that the summary of hourly rates will now incorporate the recent Annual Wage Review (2022-23) 

increase in award minimum rates. 

 

Key Changes 

Replacing “Schedule C – Summary of Casual Hourly Rates of Pay” with “Schedule C – Summary of 

Hourly Rates of Pay”. 

The new Schedule C will add a table of rates for Full-time and Part-time employees as well as 

updating the existing table of casual rates to incorporate the 1 July 2023 increases. 

 

When will the changes come into effect? 

These changes come into operation from the first full pay period on or after 16 September 2023. 

 

To view the determination click here. 

 
Please call the TCCI Workplace Advice Line on 1300 765 123 or email 
advice@mybusiness.com.au if you wish to discuss this circular or require further information 
 

https://www.fwc.gov.au/documents/awards/variations/2022/2023fwcfb118.pdf
https://www.fwc.gov.au/documents/awards/variations/2022/pr760322.pdf
https://www.fwc.gov.au/documents/awards/variations/2022/pr764002.pdf
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